FOXTALES

Minutes of the Regular meeting
Duluth MN    July 14, 2018

The meeting was opened by President Donna Larson at 1:29 p.m. The secretaries minutes of the last meeting were read and approved. The Treasures report was given and approved. The first order of business was the nominations from the floor for officers and 2 spots for board members. There were no nominations and Merrilee made the motion to close the nominating process. It was seconded by Deb Nelson. 

Show discussion:  the group discussed possible times to start the shows and the general membership preferred to have the show later in the day than in the past. 
After discussion, the membership decided that we needed to economize and came up with a guideline for snacks for the two days of shows. 
Bottled water , 2 Cases  of 24, Diet and Regular Coke,    each a case of 24, about 6 bottles of gater-aid, 12 pack each of sprite and root beer. A case of individual boxes of chips, 2 if the boxes are small. A bag of candy, no chocolate, or other melting kind. If found, individual bags of trail mix, Karen volunteered to provide Pringles for Thurs. and she will bring participation gifts for Sweeps. Coffee, creamer and sugar are needed;
Donna Larson offered to bring a coffee pot unless Geri has already bought a new coffee pot. A person is needed to drive the judges to show and back to hotel. Jesy will check to see if we have share that task with the Airedale club. 

New Business:  Obedience and Rally Ribbons, the high combined, high in trial and the other large rosettes are rather expensive and Jesy offered to check to see if we can buy them elseward other than Onofrio.  If we did not have the date on the ribbon but on a slip attached to the back of the ribbon, they would be cheaper and if not given could be used another year. Motion made and seconded to do this for 2019. 

Jesy announced that she is working on a dedicated email for a judges selection procedure, members would be asked to send in names of preferred judges to this email, Jesy would then send out the top ten to members to vote on, and then the list would be given to Sandy. Members are to keep in mind that the judges they ask for should have at least 2 groups, not have judged wires in the previous 9 months, be names that could be used by other  specialties and SCVKC . Jesy will check the AKC website to be sure the names are available before sending them for a vote. 

Meet the Breed at the fairgrounds is usually held a couple of weeks after our show. Betty Seaton, Deb Nelson, and Elaine Powell volunteered to take part. Anyone else wanted to participate is welcome to help. If anyone knows where the banner with the club name is please let the board know asap. 

Motion to adjourn was made, seconded and passed at 2:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,]
Virginia Matanic
Secretary

[bookmark: _GoBack]Date and time of the next meeting will be decided soon and will be announced via email, Facebook page and our website. Watch for it!!



